
voice of nursing across the UK and the largest professional union of nurs ing staff in the world.  

RCN members work in a variety of hospital and community settings in the NHS and the 

independent sector. The RCN promotes patient and nursing interests on a wide range of issues 

by working closely with the Government, the UK parliam ents and other national and European 

political institutions, trade unions, professional bodies and voluntary organisations.  

  

To date the Royal College of Nursing has not authorised industrial action on behalf of its 

members. Up to 1995 industrial action was not supported by our Rules (Rule 12). After a change 

in the Rules in 1995 industrial action could be authorised by RCN Council as long as it was not 

detrimental to the interests or wellbeing of patients or clients (now Standing Order 3). Whilst the 

RCN  has not authorised industrial action to date it has, on some occasions in the past, authorised 

ballots on industrial action. In such cases the industrial dispute was resolved before a formal 

balloting process commenced.  

   

The questions in the consultati ons deliberately conflate industrial action with strike action and 

proposes the same punitive approach to both. It should be made clear that there is a range of 

action that employees take and much of it may have no impact on the public directly.  

   

The ch anges that are proposed in the Trade Union Bill and linked consultations will do nothing for 

the improvement of industrial relations. The emphasis on 'strikes' and seeing all industrial action 

should not do it in a dispute .   

   

The consultations highlight the impact of those people impacted by disputes ' who have no 

association with the dispute'. That is deliberately misleading. The dispute is with an employer. It is 




